PASTORAL COUNCIL MINUTES
April 6, 2011

Members present:  Mary Padgett, Lynette Drake, Ralph McCausland, Clare McCulla, Mary Alice Kramer, Fr. John, Charmaine Owens, Deacon Rupp

Unable to attend: Eva Higgins, Cindy Livingston, John Schmitz, Jim Grant

The meeting was called to order at 7:05pm.  Opening faith reflection was led by Mary Padgett on the crosses we carry.

Fr. John’s Report

White Sox outing for servers set for July 7th.  Servers and their families will have first opportunity to go. If seats are left, the invite will be extended to parish members.

The St. Hedwig House (Catholic Worker Hospitality House) is coming along.  Still working with some city issues, and talking with neighbors.  No major obstacles foreseen.  As soon as these concerns are taken care of things should be happening quickly.

Catholic Charities Dinner is Sat., April 30th.  All are encouraged to attend and support their work.

A Coles County Day of Prayer is being sponsored by the Charleston Chamber, Thurs., May 5 at 7am.  Tickets are $15 per person & available at the parish office. 
The stained glass windows in our church are in need of repair and restoration.  Major work was done 10 year ago but cracks and bowing is obvious.  Two bids were received from stain glass companies in Jacksonville & St. Louis.  More questions are being asked in order to make a parallel comparison.  The Finance Council will be heading a campaign to raise about $100,000.00

Fr. John will be going to Haiti on a mission trip the second week in June.

Charmaine’s Report

Religious education is coming to an end.  Early registration with discounted tuition will be offered in April & May to help with planning over the summer. 

ACRE tests results have arrived and will be evaluated by Education Ministry.

The Holy Week Seder Meal will not be held this year.  It will be celebrated every other year.

RCIA is going well with 5 people.  Sessions held on Monday evenings.
Old Business

Summer Start Up plans are in coming along.  Information about the items needed from parish members will be coming soon.   Volunteers are still needed.
New Business
Karen Littleford has volunteered to be a new member of the Pastoral Council.  Fr. John will invite her to the next meeting.

St. Vincent de Paul will be offering a soup supper on Tues. April 26 after the 5pm Mass.

Bishop Paprocki will be at Newman on May 1st at 9pm for Confirmation.

The meeting ended at 7:50pm.
Our next meeting is scheduled for Wed., May 4th at 7pm.  The opening faith reflection will be given by Deacon Jim Rupp.

